
Director’s Report April 21, 2020 
 

● Covid 19 Update 
○ County Wide Cases - Currently we have had 5 positive cases, and 4 have 

recovered.  
○ Current Restrictions -  

■ Shelter in place until May 10 
■ Essential Business only 
■ Local Jogging and walking if close to park 
■ Business must have a social distance protocol 

○ Overview of School Restrictions and Requirements  
■ Board Mtgs - Governor’s directives 25-20 and 29-20 have revised a few 

sections of the Brown Act regarding posting notices and making holding 
virtual meetings okay. 

■ We need to develop a revised grading policy for this current school year. I 
have put a recommendation on the agenda. 

○ Resources - MCOE has made many resources available for both teachers and 
parents. 

○ School Grants - Investigating several opportunities from FEMA and the state. 
○ Lunches - Provided by FBUSD 
○ Employee Pay - Continuing to pay all employees based upon a typical schedule. 

Next year will need to be discussed in closed session. 
○ Long Distant Learning - Occurring using packets, Zoom, Google Classroom, 

Google Meet, Spelling City, Reading Theory and other resources. 
○ Emergency Funds - We have assisted some of our families with a few bills, 

computers and internet. 
○ LCAP - TBD  
○ Testing - Cancelled for this year. Interim testing is available for parents and 

teachers to use. 
○ End of Year - 

■  Events - Generally, most events cancelled. Working out details on 
holding virtual events, i.e. variety show, 8th Grade promotion, etc. 

○ Alternatives to Next Year’s Scheduling Are Being Suggested 
■ Staggered Start Times 
■ Staggered Scheduling/Days 
■ Setting Up the Classrooms - Distancing, etc. 

  
● Budget - Proposed Budget for May Board Meeting. 
● PTN Workshop - Social Media, Apps and your Child this Wednesday 
● Summer School - Survey being conducted, so far, 20 families responded, 10 yes. 

 


